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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 25 February 2014 at 7.00 pm there were present:

Councillors

Mrs
S Merrikin (Mayor) 



Mr 
P Kay (Deputy Mayor) 

Mr 
S Cox 

Mr
C Elsmore

Mrs 
E Elsmore 

Mrs
J Morgan

Mr 
G Prosser

Mr 
R Drury
Mr 
N Penny
Also Present Mr Walt Williams, Caroline Young, Fran Challis, PC Dix and a member of the press.

Public Forum
Mr Walt Williams mentioned the drainage at Angel Vale, which has been emailed to all Cllrs.  Cllr Kay suggested he brought this to the next Highways meeting for further discussion. Cllr C Elsmore raised his concern that the Christmas lights were still up.  The Mayor suggested that the Clerk write to the committee and offer them assistance with taking them down. The Public Forum closed at 7.05. 
206. Apologies 
Apologies were noted from Cllrs Atherley, Baird, Holloway C Morgan and County and District Cllr P McMahon.
207. Declarations of Interest 

There were no declarations of interest.  
208. To allow dispensation requests 

There were no dispensations 

209. To approve the minutes of 28 January 2014
The Minutes of the meeting held on 28 January 14 were noted and it was proposed that they be approved.



Proposed: Cllr Penny 

Seconded:
Cllr C Elsmore  
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
210. To raise matters from the meeting 28 January 2014 
Public Forum – Cllr Elsmore reported that the carpark was now fully lit. 
211. To hear report from the Police 

PC Dix reported that since 25 January they had had 202 reported incidents.  13 of which were crimes.  2 assaults without injury – 3 thefts – 1 cycle, 2 shoplifting.  Criminal damage – 3 vehicles, 3 non dwellings (2 Pyart Court, 1 Market Place, 1 dwelling Bank Street, 2 in Meads Close and 1 in Lawdley Rd).  There is a lot of anti social behaviour outside Tuffins, Pyart Court and Co-op.  The children are mainly year 10 and the police are targeting the parents.  
Cllr Kay requested if a speed gun could be used on the Gorse Rd, both in and out of Coleford.  PC Dix said this service was now merged with the Avon and Somerset police and concentrated on the major roadways. Cllr Kay suggested that a camera safety van could park in the lay-by. PC Dix said he would put in the request but the Police have a road safety project with St Johns School about speed awareness and it could be something they help take part in.  Cllr Kay said he would also speak to the CSP. 
Cllr C Elsmore and J Morgan were aware of other car related incidents that had happened in the parish and were not included in PC Dix report. PC Dix said that maybe they had not been reported, but the Cllrs felt they had been, he will get some feedback for next months meeting. 
The parking of cars in the High Street in the early morning was brought to PC Dix’s attention, however this falls under the Enforcement Teams’ remit. 
Cllr Drury expressed his concern that young people are in potential situations as they have no youth provision.  PC Dix agreed to obtain some information for the Youth Network to support his concern, CTC will then support this.  Cllr Merrikin explained that CTC would like to provide some facilities for the young and will refer the possibilities of a youth shelter to Amenities Committee to look into further. PC Dix explained that there maybe some funding available from the Police Crime commissioner’s Safer Days and Nights Project.

Cllr Elsmore asked about Neighbourhood Watch.

PC Dix said that the Gloucester Constabulary twitter feed was a quick and accurate source of information as it drip feeds news regularly.
w
212. To agree payments (see attached) 
The payments for February 2014 were noted and agreed.
213. To agree petty cash payments (see attached)   
The Petty cash payments for February 2014 were noted and agreed
214. To note the monthly budget figures (see attached)

The monthly budget figures for February 2014 were noted and agreed

215. To note the in house auditors report
The in house auditors report was noted.
216. To agree the street name for the new development in Bank Street
A discussion took place as although they agreed with the sentiment of the name chosen by the developers they felt it was both too long and would get easily confused with the Angus  Buchanan Recreational Ground.  It was proposed that Victoria Court be recommended. 


Proposed: Cllr N Penny 

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

217. To agree the actions that should be taken regarding the closure of the 

Santander Bank in Coleford 

Concern was raised that the branch of Santander was being closed leaving only 1 bank available in the town. It was proposed that the Council write a letter to the Santander Bank to ask them to reconsider the decision and for the detailed information of why they are pulling out of the whole of the local area.  
It was proposed the recommendations be accepted. 



Proposed: Cllr N Penny 

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

218. To discuss the provision of dog waste bins in the parish 

It was suggested an audit be done of all the dog bins provided `in the parish.  More bins are required both in the immediate town and walking areas.  Also dog bags could be provided on street lampposts – it was agreed this should be referred to the Amenities Committee for further discussion. 

219. To note the report of the Public Safety Committee
Cllr Merrikin confirmed she had spoken with Two Rivers Housing Association about helping with the installation of the defibrillator. Cllr Merrikin agreed to pass this information onto FVAF.  Cllr Kay said that they are progressing with the bid for roving CCTV cameras.  Cllr Elsmore is attending a meeting at the FoDDC regarding the boar on Thursday.
It was proposed the recommendations be accepted. 



Proposed: Cllr N Penny 

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

220. To agree the recommendations of the Events & Marketing Committee 
The clerk has met with the Angus Buchanan Memorial Ground Trust regarding the use of the memorial Recreation Ground for the Battle of Coleford
It was proposed the recommendations be accepted. 

Proposed: Cllr Penny

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

221. To agree the recommendations of the Burial Committee
It was proposed the recommendations be accepted. 

Proposed: Cllr S Merrikin

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
222. To agree the recommendations of the Finance and Office committee
It was proposed the recommendations be accepted. 

Proposed: Cllr S Merrikin

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

223. To agree the recommendations of the Amenities committee
Item 8.  The land at Bixhead Walk is Forestry Commission, so the Clerk will contact them with regarding to placing a bin there.
It was proposed the recommendations be accepted. 

Proposed: Cllr S Merrikin

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

224. To note the decisions of the Planning Committee

The decisions were noted
225. To note the report of the NDP Steering Group
The report was noted 
The NDP Steering Committee requested that the Town Council advance money to pay for the logo. The Clerk explained that the NDP Steering Committees terms of reference meant that all expenditure needs to be agreed by the Town Council and that it would be difficult to advance funds. However a limited expenditure could be agreed for the purchase of a logo. It was expected expenditure would not exceed £300.00 for the creation of the logo. 

Cllr Penny felt that the budget should be clarified and that the terms of reference agreed should be practiced. He suggested that the Steering Committee review their terms of reference and refer this back to the Town Council if changes are required. 
226. To note the Clerks Report

The Clerks report was noted.  Cllr Penny thanked the clerk for the report as it is very informative.  It was recommended that the council charge the police each time they provide them with CCTV footage. It was agreed that this would be referred back to the Finance and Office Committee.

227. To note reports from Members (for information only)

The Mayor reported that the Civic Dinner was a great success, with over £1400, being raised for Gloucestershire Young Carers.  She has received many compliments about the event and would like to thank Bells Golf Club for the wonderful hospitality and also to everyone who donated raffle prizes.  She would like to think this could become an annual fundraising event.

The Mayor attended: 
8    Feb 
25 years of Westons Florists
22  Feb
Sealed Knot Commemoration 

22 Feb
Mayors Charity Dinner

Cllr Kay 
7    Feb
Sexual Violence Domestic Forum 
8    Feb 
25 years of Westons Florists

10  Feb
Bells re Civic Dinner 

13  Feb
Internal Audit

22  Feb
Sealed Knot Commemoration 

22  Feb
Mayors Charity Dinner
Cllr J Morgan 

22 Feb
Mayors Civic Dinner

Cllr Drury suggested that the Cllrs meet once a year to reflect on the previous year.  
NP suggested this went on the Events and Marketing agenda.  He would also like to have some Cllr training on the computer system.

Cllr C Elsmore

 4 Feb

Area Health Forum

19 Feb
NDP Steering Committee
22 Feb
Sealed Knot Commemoration 

22 Feb
Mayors Civic Dinner

Cllr E Elsmore

4 Feb

Area Health Forum

22 Feb
Sealed Knot Commemoration 

22 Feb
Mayors Civic Dinner


Cllr S Cox

     Feb
Festival of Words
22 Feb
Mayors Charity Ball
Cllr Penny
22 Feb
Sealed Knot Commemoration

22 Feb
Mayors Civic Ball
228. To note reports from District and County Councillors (for information only)

Cllr C Elsmore 
29 Jan
Planning and Archaeology
30 Jan
Scrutiny on Leisure Centres
31 Jan 
Police Briefing
10 Feb
Scrutiny Value for money
13 Feb 
Cabinet Budget Meeting

229. To note correspondence (for information only) see attached  
Correspondence noted.   Cllr Penny requested that the Aviva investment be put on the Finance & Office agenda.  Cllr C Elsmore requested that the new bus timetable be added to the Highways agenda. The bus cuts impact on people getting in to the DWP for 9 o’clock appointments.

In Committee

230. To agree the purchase of the new computer system: 
The two quotes were examined. It was proposed that the quote from Redhand be accepted. However it was suggested that the wall mounted brackets to support one monitor not be used due to Health and Safety reasons.  Also that if the Data Comms cabinet couldn’t be used in either office that Redhand are asked if they would purchase it.
Proposed: Cllr P Kay

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

231. To agree the contractor for the works in Mushet Walk 

No further quotes have been received and it was proposed the quote from Mr Cousins be accepted and that work starts as soon as possible.

Proposed: Cllr P Kay

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
The meeting ended at 20.45 pm
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